
Item 9(i) 

 

Unlocking the Potential of Colchester’s High Street and Town Centre  

 

The motion below was submitted to Council at its meeting on 14 July 2021 by 

Councillor Fox and Councillor Goss.  As the motion related to an executive matter 

and Council did not vote to suspend Council Procedure Rule 11(2), the motion 

stands referred direct to Cabinet. 

 

This Council believes that healthy high streets are essential for community 

cohesion, civic pride, employment, shopping, services and leisure. But many 

shops and businesses were struggling even before the Covid pandemic: high 

street retail employment fell in more than three-quarters of local authorities 

between 2015 and 2018 according to the Office of National Statistics and 

more than half of all UK consumers were shopping online before the 

pandemic. Colchester’s Town Centre has fared better than many High Streets 
across the country but has lost many shops that were valued by residents and 

visitors alike.  

  

This Council notes that retail is among the sectors most affected by the 

coronavirus pandemic, and retail workers have been on the frontline of the 

crisis throughout. The almost complete shutdown of non-essential shops 

between March and June 2020 has hit businesses hard, and the need for 

social distancing has changed the way many businesses operate, reducing 

footfall. The pandemic has accelerated what, in many cases, has been a 

longer trend of lower footfall and changing shopping habits. As the Portas 

Review a decade ago acknowledged, the form and function of many high 

streets needs to radically change if they are to adapt and survive.  

  

This Council welcomes the willingness of Government to acknowledge the 

problems and come forward with initiatives in response to these challenges 

such has the furlough scheme, the Covid support business loans, and the 

High Street Taskforce. However, as the Treasury Select Committee stated in 

2019, the current system of Business Rates places an unfair burden on 

“bricks and mortar” businesses compared to online ones, and the Business 

Rate system needs radical overhaul. This council also welcomes the Town 

Deal funding secured by a range of partners to deliver £18.2million of 

investment in Colchester.  

 

This Council resolves to:  



• Write to the Government to urge them to undertake an urgent review of 
business rates in order to support high street businesses recover from the 
pandemic and level the playing field between online and high street 
businesses, to make it fair and sustainable for all.   

• Explore the creation of Community Improvement Districts to reconnect 
communities with the levers that drive economic development in town centres 
and create an equal partnership of business and community organisations to 
galvanise action at a local level.  

• Make any data held by the council on ownership of high street properties 
public and in an accessible format, so that community groups seeking to buy 
empty shops through a community share offer have the information they need 
to do so.  

• Make full use of s215 planning enforcement powers where empty units are 
attracting antisocial behaviour or creating an eyesore on the high street.  

• Proactively contact landlords of vacant premises, working with the Colchester 
Business Improvement District, to explore meanwhile use options and/or 
encourage alternative rental models (e.g. turnover rather than market rent) to 
enable new co-operatives, SMEs, social enterprises and community 
businesses to open their doors on the high street.  

 

 

 


